
 

 

 

 
Budapest, 6 February 2023 

 
 
 
 

The Hungarian National Bank has approved the mandatory public takeover bid for the 

shares of Alteo Plc 

 

MOL Plc. (“MOL”) hereby notifies the market of the following: 

The mandatory public takeover bid made on 16 December 2022 in accordance with Section 68 § (1) b) 
of the Act CXX of 2001 on the Capital Market (hereinafter: “Tpt.”) and submitted to the Hungarian 
National Bank (hereafter: “Supervisory Authority”) by MOL RES Investments Ltd. as a designated 
purchaser that is exclusively owned by MOL, as well as Főnix Private Equity Fund, managed by Diófa 
Asset Management and Riverland Private Equity Fund, managed by Indotek-Investments Zrt. as 
persons acting in concert, regarding the purchase of the registered ordinary shares (ISIN: 
HU0000155726) with a nominal value of HUF 12.5 each issued by ALTEO Energy Services Public Limited 
Company (hereinafter: "Alteo") (and amended on 2 February 2023), has been approved by decision 
no. H-KE-III-77/2023 of the Supervisory Authority on 3 February 2023. 
 
The proposed purchase price defined in the mandatory public takeover bid remain HUF 3.040 per 
share. The deadline for the declaration of acceptance regarding the mandatory public takeover bid 
commences on 10 February 2023 (at 9:00 a.m.), and ends on 13 March 2023 (at 3:00 p.m.). 
 
The mandatory public takeover bid and the operational plan approved by the Supervisory Authority 
are available at the following link (only in Hungarian). 
 

For further information, please contact Investor Relations: 

Tel:  +36 1 464 1395 
Email:  investorrelations@mol.hu 
 

https://molgroup.info/en/investor-relations/alteo-public-offer
mailto:investorrelations@mol.hu

